
 

 

 

Memorandum 
 

TO: Robert Wilson & Michael Redlinger 

FROM: Jodi A. Smith 

DATE: April 17, 2024 

RE:  Excess Lands Recommendation – OIN 7247 

 

1. Introduction 
The Metro Flood Diversion Authority (Authority) adopted the Policy on the Disposition and 

Management of Comprehensive Project Lands (Policy) in March 2021. Per the Policy Preamble, 

the Authority will periodically review its inventory of real property to determine if its land 

ownership exceeds its foreseeable needs for the Fargo-Moorhead Area Flood Diversion Project 

(Comprehensive Project). Land that is no longer needed, not expected to be needed in the future 

for the Comprehensive Project and declared “Excess Land” by the Co-Directors may be made 

available for sale, lease, or exchange in accordance with this Policy.   

This Memorandum serves as a recommendation for the Co-Directors to declare OIN 7247 as 

Excess Land and begin the process to dispose of the property following the Policy.  

2. Pertinent Facts Regarding OIN 7247 
Description of 

Parcel(s) 

See Exhibit A for a map showing the parcel recommended as excess land.  

Note that the recommendation is for the former railroad property south 

of Liberty Lane, which includes approximately 0.17 acres of the southern 

part of OIN 7234. 

Legal Description See Exhibit B for legal description for the parcel recommended as excess 

land. 

Note that the legal description does not include the 0.17 acres of OIN 

7234 that are south of Liberty Lane 



Asset Parcel(s) 

Size 

OIN 7247 – 2.46 acres 

Narrative 

Description of 

Parcel(s) 

OIN 7247 is located off of 100th Ave S and County Road 17 within Horace, 

near the Diversion Channel area associated with the project. This parcel 

was previously owned and maintained by BNSF. 

Purchase Date December 19, 2023 

Purchase Price $275,316 

Proposed Sale 

Price 

$53,579 

Based on $0.50 per square foot. 

Former Owner BNSF 

Adjacent Owners Multiple. See Exhibit C 

Property 

Management 

Approach 

This parcel has been maintained through a weed control and mowing 

contract with JT Lawn Services. 

Property Taxes The 2023 property taxes were $0. 

Relation to 

Construction 

This parcel is located just east of the Diversion Channel and is not 

impacted by construction of the Comprehensive Project. This rail corridor 

was purchased from BNSF to alleviate the need to raise the rail line that 

crosses the Diversion Channel. Instead, it was decided that the entire 

corridor be taken out of operation. 

Right of First 

Refusal 

The prior landowner is not entitled to a ROFO. 

 

3. Conclusion and Recommendation  
Based on the pertinent facts presented above, it is recommended to declare OIN 7247 as “Excess 

Land” and proceed with the process outlined in the Policy. If you agree with this 

recommendation, please sign the attached declaration form for our records (Exhibit D).   



Exhibit A:  Map Exhibit of Parcel Recommended as Excess Lands 
 

  





Exhibit B:  Legal Description for Parcel Recommended as Excess Lands 
 

The legal description can be found in the attached Certificate of Survey. 

 

 

 

  











Exhibit C:  Adjacent Owners for Parcel Recommended as Excess Lands 
  








